
LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

 
FISCAL NOTE, 84TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
 

May 8, 2015

TO: Honorable Larry Taylor, Chair, Senate Committee on Education
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB3562 by Thompson, Senfronia (Relating to the adoption of a policy allowing a grace

period after the exhaustion of the balance of a meal card or account used by students to
purchase meals in public schools.), As Engrossed

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require school districts to adopt a policy to allow for the accumulation of a
negative balance or receiving an extension of credit or account balance if a meal card used by
students to purchase meals in public schools was exhausted or insufficient. The policy would
require notification of the parent or person standing in parental relation to the student that the
meal card or account was exhausted and would not permit a fee or interest to be charged.

Local Government Impact

There would be some administrative costs to school districts to track negative balances or
extension of credit and potential lost revenue. These amounts would vary from district to district
depending on whether the district offered prepaid meal cards or accounts and how many students
maintained negative balances or received credit.

Source Agencies: 701 Central Education Agency
LBB Staff: UP, JBi
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